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CENTRAL GARDENS ASSOCIATION
Board of Directors Meeting Minutes, rev.
Tuesday, June 19, 2018

[bookmark: _GoBack]Present: Carla Balch, Tara Burton, Ginger Collier, Mark Fleischer, , Leslie Goodwin, Eddie Hutchison, Charles Lawing, Jana Larson, Leigh Martin, Anne McCarthy, Patrick Munson, Sheila Noone, Peter Pace, Margot Payne, Sharon Shipley, Barrie Simpson, Amy Worrell Sterling, Ginny Taylor, Jenna Thompson, 

Absent: Sarah Blackburn, Michael Cristoff, Kathy Ferguson, Phillip Pontius, Dan Reid Jack Stimac, Barbara Sysak, Nancy Willis
Meeting began at 7:05
	New board President Eddie Hutchison began with commitment to the mission of the Board. 
P	Approval of the March Meeting and the Annual Meeting: Both minutes approved unanimously.
Eddie began the meeting with a welcome to new members Tara Burton, Mike Cristoff, Ginger Collier, Margot Payne and Patrick Munson. He thanked departing members Ginny Taylor, Ellen Whitten, and Bert Smythe. This is a hardworking board and we are ready to roll up our sleeves and get to work.
Membership campaign with a goal of increasing membership by 20%. Currently, we are at 512 members, at $33,905. We really need to work together to grow our membership.  Barrie Simpson, a past president, has volunteered to help with membership this year.  
Kathy Ferguson is resigning from the Board after the home tour is over. 
The Board has been asked to track their volunteer hours as of May 1, and send to Nancy. This is really important information and will help in our efforts to apply for grants for the neighborhood.
We have a Master Calendar, which lives on the website, which should be updated with any public meetings you host or think would be good for others to attend. 
Pillar Reports: 
Midtown Relationships: Mark Fleischer
Landmarks Quarterly clinic scheduled for 7/16 to address the issue of Blight and how understand the landmarks ordinance on demolition. We will be posting a Facebook event for that soon.
Cooper Young: They got the necessary votes for historical status, but the City Council imposed hold so they could review the landmark issue. It reverses the trend of core city development in Midtown. We are working with them on the language that will help them pass the ordinances and complete the process for Cooper Young and Speedway Terrace to become historic districts. 
Mark’s role as Midtown Pillar has extended our participation beyond midtown. Other neighborhoods have been reaching out for assistance.  Mark created the Memphis Neighborhood Collaborative, and together we will address issues like better infill policies. One of the results of this has been the chance for Mark to host a county town hall. In fact, it’s the only town hall with all the county mayoral candidates present, and it has sold out. 
Safety Committee: The Safety committee is in the planning stages for adding security cameras in the neighborhood. We are actively looking for zone captains in 6 proposed safety districts. We need to identify where to place these cameras and consider where the best placement (alleys, entrances to neighborhood, etc.). 
We are looking for a Midtown Pillar chair to being the process of taking on the position. Mark will be the President next year, and needs to start transitioning some of the Pillar responsibilities to someone else. Big responsibility and needs to be someone passionate about Midtown and the city.
Green Spaces & Infrastructure: Peter Pace
Alleys: Alleys are one of our priorities, and we need to develop a team that to help us assess what we have to deal with, and determine responsibility for certain repairs, i.e. the city or the home owners. We have a range of issues to assess from okay alleys to alleys in very bad shape. 
Arboretum: We plan on mapping out the trees, like we did with the sidewalk assessment. We will be re-applying for our status in the upcoming months.
Bike lanes: no updates
Medians: 
Cleveland:  We have new plantings in the roundabout but we still are waiting on the sinkholes to be filled so we can redo the brick. 
Belvedere:  Tree removal and maintenance complete.  Neighbors are looking at grass options. 
York Ave:  We have a contract with Robinson Tree to clean up the trees on the median.  Work should begin soon.
Sidewalks – Ned Dannenburg has been steadily working on the next group of 20 neighbors for paving and is almost there. 
Community Relationships: Leslie Goodwin
July 4th:  Still need a new chair for next year’s parade. This is a turnkey event, with instructions on how to run it.
Block Party:  Last year we put together a Block Party Tool kit, which is on the site. It’s a great way to get to know your neighbors.
National Night Out is August 7:  Everyone is encouraged to have a potluck on their street.
Home Tour:  Six homes are on the tour this year, all estate homes. The Home Tour is our biggest fundraiser all year. We are donating a percentage of sales to the Dorothy Day House. Midtown Living will be doing a feature on a family whose home is on the in the September issue. 
We are still looking for volunteers – all board members are required to help in some way. We have needs of cashiers and people to sell merchandise. Later that night, all board members are invited to attend the after party at the home of Carla Balch. 
Storyboard Memphis:  New publication that will launch this fall, the work of Mark Fleischer.  Mark has offered to write a story about the home tour in the inaugural publication due out September 1, 2018.
Treasurer Report: Dan is out of town. Eddie relayed that we are at $131,000 in the bank, after some of our deposits were moved to our assets. Annual meeting was well attended, and we are in a good place. 
Budget Review: Eddie presented the proposed 2018-2019 budget and some of the larger expenditures we have coming up like the median expenses, a computer and printer for Nancy Knight, increasing our tree budget (If a homeowner wants a tree, we will pay $250 for a tree for their yard, or give them $250 towards a tree if the tree is more expensive).  Our estimates are very conservative on the revenue side, to make sure we don’t spend more than we budget for. The board voted, and the Budget was approved unanimously.
Bylaws: Eddie spoke of the importance of reviewing and updating our Bylaws. We have some major changes to make.  A lot of the changes were for clarification purposes only, but there were some major changes as outlined below.
Language added providing the option for electronic voting by the Board.
Absences:  Board members can only have 3 absences from regular Board meetings in a calendar year before they are removed from the Board. Please inform Eddie, Mark, Nancy or Sheila if you will not be at a Board meeting.
Conflicts of Interest:  Board members are required to disclose any potential financial conflicts of interest to the Board.  NOTE:  The original proposed wording also included non-financial interests, but a few Board members felt that the definition is too broad, and open to interpretation.  Motion was posited to strike “or nonfinancial interests” from the edited Bylaws. The wording was revised to include financial conflict of interest only. 
Parameters were defined for the Executive Committee’s authority to act with and without the Board’s approval.
	Motion passed, and the Bylaws were approved. 
Meeting adjourned at 7:23 pm.
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